TO: Brisbane City Council

FROM: Sepi Richardson Wood

DATE: May 25, 2019

SUBJECT: Request for Reappointment – BAWSCA

First, I should like to thank you for allowing me to represent the City of Brisbane at the BAWSCA board since 2012. Since my appointment to the BAWSCA board, I have attended every meeting and have been a very engaged and active member. I have kept up with my communications with Randy and the City Manager. Two months ago, I was appointed to serve on the BAWSCA policy committee where each item of the agenda gets to be discussed in greater detail. By serving on this committee, I get to have first-hand knowledge of the issues that might need my City officials prompt engagements or actions. In addition, it requires additional time commitment, which I have gladly dedicated.

Randy Breault and I have simultaneously served on this Board since 2012. Randy has been a key member of this board due to his extensive technical expertise as our City Engineer. The entire Board has depended on his expertise and leadership.

Randy's inside knowledge of the City and its day to day operations has made it possible to keep you current on all the issues relating to the water, BAWSCA, PUC, all its other trends and actions. Due to his involvement and knowledge, he kept the City Council well informed of the water issues and BAWSCA actions. I did not duplicate his efforts by adding additional item on your very busy agendas by my presence to repeat the same information. However, I make sure to regularly appear before you to give updates on BAWSCA.

As you may recall, I served on the Brisbane City Council from 1995-2012. I served on many committees and made sure the interest of the City was maintained at all times. I am a very resourceful individual. I have great skills in relationship building. I am familiar with all of the players and decision makers in our community, throughout the County, BAWSCA directorship, PUC and San Francisco representatives, and many others throughout the State. I have maintained great relationships with these individuals. My relationship building has been very beneficial and will become very critical in any future roles the City might have to take.

The BAWSCA board meets on the third Thursday of each month at 7:00 p.m. (same as our Council meetings). Attending each regular meeting and its closed sessions are very critical. I commit to continue my engagement on the Board, and keep you well informed. Hence, the City of Brisbane has been and will be well represented by Randy and myself continued service. I would be glad to be involved with any individual Council members who desire to meet with other representatives to discuss any ideas or issue relating to water outside the BAWSCA meetings that would further the interest of our City and its future water needs.

Hence, I humbly request reappointment to the BAWSCA Board.

Thank you.